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1. To improve the individuals' literacy skills 
Pupils have benefitted from having individual tuition both in the Learning Resource Centre and with the Specialist teacher who has helped with individuals’ identified problems with literacy. Sessions in the Learning Resource Centre have allowed pupils to develop confidence in developing their literacy skills in a safe and nurturing environment.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The introduction of accelerated reader into our curriculum has benefitted the children greatly; by Spring of 2018, 80% of our pupils had made significant progress with their reading. Research shows that when reading improves, moreover, a love of reading; writing skills develop too.

2. To improve the individuals' numeracy skills 
Pupils have benefitted from having individual tuition both in the Learning Resource Centre and with the Specialist teacher who has helped with individuals’ identified problems with numeracy. Sessions in the Learning Resource Centre have allowed pupils to develop confidence in developing their numeracy skills in a safe and nurturing environment.
We have introduced a second Maths teacher into our delivery; we now have a KS3 Maths teacher and also one in KS4. This allows a more focused approach to the practical delivery of age appropriate teaching. The children across Year 7 are enjoying Maths and making progress. If progress is not sufficient, teachers are ‘chasing the reds’ (based on the flightpaths we developed; if a pupil is not making progress in line with their projected trajectory, interventions are put in place to help them catch up.)

3. To reduce the gap between these pupils and their peers 
Pupils have had the opportunity to engage in sessions with the school counsellor. Also, school has developed a system of ‘flightpaths’ to identify where each pupil is identified regarding attainment in English and Maths; pupils in Year 7 are aware of their levels and what they need to do to improve. 
The school counsellor could no longer with us, but school has redirected some of the funding into an intervention we call The Willow Room, where all Y7 pupils have weekly timetabled sessions in either 1:1 or small group settings where they can focus on self-esteem, or any other issue and develop strategies accordingly.

